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FRIDAY 1st April 2022 

 
Dear School Community, 
This will be the final full Newsletter for Term 1. By next Friday we will have completed the first 11 weeks of the school 
year. Given this has been the longest stretch of continuous face to face schooling in two years, it is no wonder that 
everyone is feeling a little tired and ready for a well-deserved holiday.  
 
WORKING BEE SUNDAY 
As you would be aware, the CWPS Working Bee will be taking place this Sunday starting at 9am. This is the first working 
bee we have been able to hold in a few years. While it can be a busy day, full of activity, it also proves to be a very 
social day. Many friendships are formed and connections made between parents. Most of all, it is a great opportunity 
to strengthen our school community while helping keep our school grounds looking great. There is still time to register. 
Please sign up here or email cwpsbuilding@gmail.com . 
 
CLASSROOM UPGRADES ONTRACK 
If you take a peek into the Grade 1 classrooms, you will see that the upgrade works are almost done. New walls are 
up, new floor coverings down, acoustic panelling on the walls and a vibrant new colour scheme liven up these spaces. 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Sunday 3rd April Working Bee Starting from 9am 

Monday 4th April Mad about science Grade 2 incursion 

Thursday 7th April  Colourful Clothes Day for RCH Appeal Gold Coin donation 

Friday 8th April END OF TERM 1 Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Tuesday 26th April START OF TERM 2 Resume 9.00am 

Wednesday 4th May School photos Whole school 

Monday 9th May Economics Incursion Grade 6 

Mon 23rd to Fri 27th May EDUCATION WEEK Whole school events 

Monday 23rd May Theatre Group Performances Whole school 

Thursday 2nd June Melbourne CBD Economics Excursion Grade 6 Excursion 

Monday 13th June Queen’s Birthday PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Thursday 23rd June Parent & Teacher Meetings TBC 

Friday 24th June END OF TERM 2 Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Monday 11th July START OF TERM 3 / Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 12th July Students Return for Term 3 Resume 9.00am 

Mon 25th to Wed 27th July  Grade 5 Camp TBC 

Mon 15th to Fri 19th August SCIENCE WEEK Whole School Events 

Mon 22nd to Fri 26th August BOOK WEEK Whole School Events 

Monday 22nd August Book Week Dress Up Day Whole school 

Wed 31st Aug to Fri 2nd Sept Grade 4 Camp TBC 

Friday 16th September END OF TERM 3 Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Monday 3rd October START OF TERM 4 Resume 9.00am 

Monday 31st October Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 1st November Melbourne Cup Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 20th December END OF TERM 4 Dismissal at 1.30pm 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fclient%2Finvitation2%2Fsecure%2F815728708092%2Ffalse%23%2Finvitation&data=04%7C01%7CMark.Colagrande%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce8b4615047db49401f0d08da12d542c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637843004411969557%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=JwQRvqy%2BPjrlj41l4G78YIPhs3dknknOilzophzJqC0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cwpsbuilding@gmail.com
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While there have been a few hiccups and delays along the way, we are still on track to make handover by the end of 
this term. As such, we should be able to have all our Grade 1 and 2 students back into their proper classroom spaces 
for the start of Term 2.  
 
END OF TERM EARLY DISMISSAL 
I remind everyone that with the end of Term 1 next week, students will be dismissed at 2:30pm on Friday 8th April. 
Please ensure you are able to pick up your children at this earlier time or consider making other arrangements such as 
a booking at OSHC.  
 
STAFFING & GREEK LANGUAGE TEACHER 
As previously reported, we have been struggling throughout this term to have teachers replaced when they are absent. 
Unfortunately, as we keep hearing in the news of late, employing or maintaining adequate staffing levels is a problem 
across many industries. As a result, we have had to split grades for the day, cancel specialist programs or shuffle classes 
between leadership staff. While I did enjoy taking PE classes, this is not an ideal situation and we are trying to manage 
as best we can to keep the school running smoothly.  
We are also hopeful that with this third attempt of advertising for our Greek Language Teacher vacancy, we may be 
lucky enough to receive at least one application this time around. In the previous two attempts, we had no applicants 
and as such, we are trying for a third time. If all goes well, we aim to have a teacher employed for the start of Term 2. 
 
COVID SAFE REQUIREMENTS 
As this term progressed, we have considered ourselves to be very lucky that we have not suffered a major COVID 
outbreak across our school. While we continue to have positive cases reported daily, our numbers are small in 
comparison to some schools. I am confident that this is thanks to the measures taken by the majority across our school. 
Thanks to the use of face masks, hand hygiene, air purifiers, twice weekly Rapid Antigen Testing (RAT), ventilation and 
vaccinations, we are doing considerably well. 
While we have yet to be advised by the Department of Education if any of the restrictions will be eased or changed, 
we must continue with these current arrangements. In recent days, we have received delivery of 20 additional Air 
Purifiers to support ventilation through the winter months, additional supplies of RAT Kits and children’s face masks. 
This may indicate that some of the existing measures will be continued into Term 2.  
 
PARENT HELPERS RETURN TO OUR CLASSROOMS 
We are also planning to have our Parent Helpers Program start up again in Term 2. Thank you to those parents who 
attended the information session held in the last fortnight with Ms Amerena. Your child’s teachers will provide more 
information regarding when help is required and how to roster yourself on to help. Of course, you will still be required 
to follow any COVID Safe measures that may be in place at the time.  
 
COLOURFUL CLOTHES DAY 
Our Student Leaders are very excited to be running their first major activity for this year. Next Thursday 7th April will 
be our Colourful Clothes Day, where all students are asked to wear their most colourful clothes to school and make a 
gold coin donation. All funds raised on the day will be generously donated to the Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday 
Appeal. This appeal was chosen by our Student Leaders given their connection to the hospital via personal experience 
or the experience of a friend or family member. We look forward to seeing everyone taking part in the colourful fun 
of this day.     
 
Before the term ends, please take the time across the week to show your 
appreciation and thank your child’s teachers for the hard work and great 
efforts they put in everyday to keep your child safe, engaged in their 
learning and helping shape them into the good citizens our world needs.  
 
If I do not get the opportunity to do so personally at the gate, I would like 
to wish you all a restful and safe holiday, with a Happy Easter in the 
middle. 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

https://autumnsunshineandgabrielleangel.wordpress.com/2012/04/07/happy-easter-and-some-quotes-too/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nd/3.0/
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 
Prep L Archer We Care  Esme We Are Safe Mrs Lebon / Ms Corn 
Prep P Fletcher We Care  Isaac We Are Safe Mr Pennington 
Prep Y Donnie We Care  Amy We Are Safe Miss Youla 

1B Mason W We Care    Ms Bindloss 
1D Selena S We Are Learners   Mr Peric 
1P Lily B We Care    Miss Preston 

2A Frankie We Care    Ms Alihos 
2F Alexandra S We Are Learners Philip We Are Learners Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Asha G We Are Learners   Mr Niciak 
3B Charlie We Are Learners Alexis We Are Learners Miss Blackman 
3R Grace We Are Respectful Hannah We Are Learners Mr Robinson 
3S Max C We Care  Evangelia We Are Respectful Ms Spiteri / Ms Pavich 
4K Dylan R We Are Learners   Mr Krauss 
4M Harry S We Are Learners   Ms Mardesic 
4R Stefan A We Are Learners Francesco We Are Learners Ms Rigby 
5B Wilbur W We Are Respectful Leo C We Are Learners Ms Blatti/Ms Mckenzie 
5R Kristina M  We Are Learners Hannah B We Care  Ms Roberts 
5T Florence H 

Jomei D 
We Are Safe 
We Are Learners 

Ryan K 
Rachel H 
Lia C 

We Are Learners 
We Care  
We Care  

Mr Torpey 

6F Gigi O We Are Learners   Ms Franco 
6J Dean M We Are Respectful Noah R We Are Learners Mr Jenkins 
6K Zoe S We Care  Lucy B We Are Respectful Mr Kashani 

 
CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being 

Good Citizens by exhibiting positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 
 

 25 March 1 April 

Green House Damian 3R Zara 3B 

Red House Grace 5T Jude 5T 

Blue House Vera 5T Lia 5T 

Gold House Bo Prep Y Penelope 5T 
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Colourful Clothes Day! 
 

Most of us here at CWPS has been to the Royal Children's Hospital, and all of us 

probably know someone who has been to the Royal Children's Hospital. So, the 

CWPS student leaders have decided to raise money to help the hospital. 

 

GOLD COIN DONATION :) 

 
Date: Thursday the 7th of April 

 

What is a colourful clothes day? 
 
Colourful Clothes day is a day to dress in your most colourful outfit! Wear colourful 
clothes to help raise money for the Royal Children's Hospital. Bring a gold coin 
donation to help thousands of kids going through treatment at the Royal Children's 
Hospital. 
 

Why are we raising money for the Royal Children's Hospital? 
 
Well, the Royal Children’s Hospital helps millions of kids every year! The Royal 
Children’s Hospital needs our help as they are running out of supplies and they 
need people to help them by raising money. 
 

What will the money go towards?  
The money from this fundraiser will go towards helping 
children in the Royal Children’s have a better 
experience in the hospital. Specifically, your gold coin 
donation will go towards research at the hospital, buying 
and fixing equipment and technology and many other 
things. 
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Young Leaders Day 
 
On Wednesday the 23rd of March the School Captains, School Leaders, Grade 5 House Captains, the 
Grade 6 S.R.C.’s Miss Franco and Mr Jenkins all went to Young Leader’s Day. 
 
The day started with everyone meeting up at Coburg Station at 7 am. We caught a train to Flinders Street 
station and walked to a red wall where we stopped to take some photos. After this we continued until we 
were at the convention centre. We entered inside the centre and went to buy some halogen badges in the 
foyer. Halogen badges are based on halogen lights. Halogen lights shine very brightly, therefore we 
entered the auditorium. 
 
Inside the auditorium we found our seats and were greeted by DJ Raph who introduced us to some of the 
dance curriculum crew. We learnt a dance to Dance Curriculum's newest song called “you know (it’s fun 
to learn)”.  
 
Afterwards, we were introduced to the first speaker Lachie Smart, the youngest person ever to fly around 
the world solo. We listened to Lachie Smart speak about his journey and how mistakes can save your life. 
It was interesting to listen to and was an informative experience. All in all he was a really inspiring and 
endearing speaker.  
 
The next speaker was Guy Edmonds who is an Actor/Director/Writer/Producer/Author/some other 
things. He led through his presentation with laughter and his speech made us smile. He wrote the books 
Zoo Crew and Zombie Diaries and co-created the TV Show Hardball. Guy taught us the importance of 
leading with love and laughter. He also taught us that failure is RAD. R for resilience, a for acceptance and 
d for determination.  
 
After Guy, was Cate Campbell. She told us a bit about her life after she moved from Malawi to Australia. 
She was the oldest of five children and they moved to Australia because it had better health care and 
education. She admitted she wasn’t that into swimming until her mum sat her down after stealing her 
sister, Bronte’s, trophies and medals. She realised then she really wanted to swim and have medals like 
Bronte. She also said that be humble when you win because her sister Bronte wasn’t and she created her 
greatest rival. It was very interesting.  
 
The last speaker we had was Damien Fleming. He is a retired cricketer and now commentates during 
matches. He talked to us about how you need a plan to achieve your goals. He showed us what happened 
in a semi-final game Australia versus South Africa. He showed us how he had to adapt to the situation 
when their game plan appeared to be failing. He showed us how not only is it important to have a plan, 
but a back-up plan. You also have to be ready to adapt to an unexpected situation. Because of Damien 
Fleming’s adaptation to the situation, Australia got through to the Grand Final. 
 
Overall, we all had a great day. We learnt how to become a good leader and learnt tips about everyday 
life. We really enjoyed all the speeches and activities there were and in the end it was a fun, memorable 
day and trip. 
  
Thanks for reading. 
 
Freya L and Ashleigh H. 
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CWPS How to  
Help with Reading At Home  

& Parent Helpers Presentation 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On Monday 21st March, I had the privilege of presenting ‘face to face’ information to parents about 
how to help children with reading at home.  Thank you to all the parents who signed up for the session 
and for your wonderful listening, inquisitive questions and great feedback.   
 
I understand how difficult it can be to make time to attend these sessions therefore I wanted to inform 
the community that a virtual presentation of this session with handouts is available on the Coburg 
West Primary School website https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au  You will also find a presentation about 
classroom helpers with notes available on the website home page. This was also presented on this 
day and becomes important as we prepare to once again invite our parent helpers into our 
classrooms.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

2022 PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 

I hope that everyone received their Premier’s Reading Challenge login details and instructions of how to 
login, they were distributed as hard copies during the last couple of weeks. If your child/ren’s login details 
have been misplaced between school and home, please email the school at 
coburg.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au and address the email to me (Patricia Amerena) and I will forward 
you those details.  
 
In the meantime, please encourage your child/ren to participate, we would love to have maximum 
participation.  Although the challenge starts in March, there is no restriction to your child starting the 
challenge from this time, you can join in whenever you please. The important date is Friday 2nd September 
2022, this is when all books must be entered in order to be counted in the total books read during the 
challenge period.  
 
 So, please start reading and adding those books to the site.  
 
Thank you and Happy Reading! 
Patricia Amerena 
English Leading Teacher 
 
 

https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/
mailto:coburg.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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This week at Coburg West, Grade 6 student Sophia Huang impressed the community with announcements 
of her success in the art world. 
 
As a commemoration of the 150th anniversary of French novelist Marcel Proust’s birthday, children aged 3 
to 18 globally were invited to participate in an art contest by creating joint paintings with six international 
art masters.  
 
As the winner of this contest, Sophia’s artwork will be exhibited at Chateau de Swann in France and the Jing 
Gallery in China between April and June of this year.  
 
Furthermore, this has made Sophia eligible to be a Special Award Winner; shortlisted to 200 participants 
which will have an opportunity to be exhibited at the Louvre in Paris. We are beyond proud of her efforts as 
a school community and wholeheartedly support all her artistic endeavors to come.  
 
Well done, Sophia! 
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